BOARD OF HEALTH

Medway, Massachusetts

March 10, 2008
Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman




Michael Heavey, Clerk




Joseph Hoban, Member




William Fisher, Health Agent




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.

Minutes:  Mr. Collum motioned to approve the minutes from February 25, 2008. Seconded by Mr. Heavey. All in Favor.

Zaccaria Trucking:  Michael Zaccaria brought his truck to the Town Hall for an inspection so that he may be permitted to provide trash and recycling services to the residents of Medway. Mr. Fisher took pictures of Zaccaria recycling container on the truck and presented them to the board. The board members stated they had a few concerns that should be passed on to Michael Zaccaria for resolution i.e.
1. Lack of Capacity for Recycling materials (appears to be approx. 4 households)

2. Concerns of containment of side compartments referring to spillage of debris

The Board members requested a letter to be sent to Mr. Zaccaria to contact the Board of Health with alternate resolutions. 

66 Lovering – Stephen Collari – 7:15 PM:  Mr. Collari appeared before the board to express his concerns of paying for trash when he does not use the service. He works for Wellesley Truck (Solid Waste Hauler) and stated he brings his trash to his place of employment for disposal. The board member stated Wellesley Trucking is only licensed as a Commercial hauler in the Town Of Medway and the only we Mr. Collari could be removed from the program would be to hire a “Licensed” private hauler which are Bob’s Rubbish out of Millis, MA and Callahan’s Disposal of Norfolk, MA. He stated he was on the verge of foreclosure and cannot afford to pay any extra fees for services he does not utilize. The board members denied his request to forego the flat fees and interest charges.
7 Ellis Street:  Mr. Fisher presented the plans for 7 Ellis Street requesting a 3 foot separation variance to groundwater. Board members approved variance. All in Favor.

Inter Municipal Agreement for Mutual Aide:  The IMA was forwarded to Town Counsel for review and she submitted the opinion that the Board of Selectmen should execute this agreement instead of the Board of Health. An article was place on the Town Meeting Warrant requesting approval from the Towns people to A. participate in the Inter Munipcal Agreement for Mutual Aide and to approve the Board of Health as the Authorizing board to execute this agreement. The Towns people voted to approve the two requests. However, Town Counsel, Barbara St. Andre stated her opinion was to have the Board of Selectmen sign off on the document for execution. The board members suggested forwarding the document to Town Administrator, Suzanne Kennedy with the copy of the approved article for a decision on who is the authorizing board to sign off and execute this document and to respond by next meeting on Monday, March 24, 3008.

Sewer Extension:  Mr. Fisher informed the board the sewer extension project would be tying in on the intersection of Franklin and Village Streets.
Pool Regulations:  Mr. Fisher informed the board Nautilus Gym on Village has an in ground swimming pool for which they intend to use as a Semi-Public pool. The board stated that the Massachusetts State Regulations would suffice and no amendments would have to be done. They would have to fill out an application for the pool permit and a $50.00 fee decision is pending board vote.

Blackstone Recycling Center:  Mr. Fisher informed the board the Town Administrator inquired about the Blackstone Recycling Center revenues and asked Mr. Fisher go supply her with some numbers on their revenues. Mr. Fisher stated approximately 175 tons per month of paper is recycled in Blackstone and revenues of approximately $145,000 to $150,000 annually. They are currently paying $70.00 per ton of mixed paper and $100 per ton of cardboard. P1 and P2 plastics are averaging $700k - $800 per ton.
Loader:  Carol informed the board she spoke with Dave D’Amico, DPS Director regarding working out a deal to take over the loader completely for the Recycling Center. Dave agreed to turn full responsibility of the loader over to the Board of Health department to include 100 percent of all expenses pertaining to repairs for the loader. If the DPS department needs to borrow the loader; they will be fully responsible for any and all repairs that occur in their possession and for replacement of fuel used. Dave also agreed the loader could be stored at the Highway Barn facilities as it is now.
William McLaughin: Carol informed the board we would have to cut Mr. McLaughlin’s hours back from 19 per week to 8 due to Retirement stipulations. Also, we need to hire another Heavy Equipment Operator as soon as possible. 

All vouchers, abatements and payroll documents were signed.

Next meeting will be held on Monday, March 24, 2008 at 7PM in the Board of Health Office
Meeting adjourned 8:50 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

